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Religious Nongovernmental Organizations:
An Exploratory Analysis

Julia Berger1

This paper represents the first systematic attempt at an analysis of religious non-
governmental organizations (RNGOs). Largely ignored as an organizational field,
RNGOs constitute a new breed of religious actors shaping global policy—an or-
ganizational hybrid of religious beliefs and social activism at local, national,
and international levels. This paper proposes a definition of RNGOs, traces the
emergence of RNGOs from an historical perspective, and situates them in their
current religious and sociopolitical contexts. Drawing on interviews and docu-
mentary data from a sample of 263 United Nations-affiliated RNGOs, the author
proposes an analytical framework to examine the religious, organizational, strate-
gic, and service dimensions of these organizations. Religious nongovernmental
organizations’ unique contributions to the redefinition of a just society as well as
the sociopolitical challenges arising from their religious identity are discussed.
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INTRODUCTION

Over the last 20 years, nongovernmental organizations (NGOs) have become in-
creasingly active in international discourse and decision-making about issues of
global scope. The introduction of the term “non-governmental organization” in
Article 71 of the United Nations (UN) Charter created a political space for self-
appointed representatives of public interests to interact and organize for the pro-
motion of common goals. Throughout the last decade, NGO activity has intensified
both quantitatively and qualitatively. Organizations such as Amnesty International,
Oxfam, Greenpeace, the World Council of Churches, Soka Gakkai International,
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